
 

 

 HISTORIC AND DESIGN REVIEW COMMISSION 

April 20, 2016 

Agenda Item No: 11 
 
HDRC CASE NO: 2016-142 
ADDRESS: 600 HEMISFAIR PLAZA WAY 
LEGAL DESCRIPTION: NCB 13814 BLK 3 LOT SW IRR 416.30FT OF 12 
ZONING: D H RIO-3 
CITY COUNCIL DIST.: 1 
DISTRICT: Hemisfair Historic District 
APPLICANT: Roger Tavares 
OWNER: City of San Antonio 
TYPE OF WORK: Relocation of Amaya House 

REQUEST: 

The applicant is requesting a Certificate of Appropriateness for approval to relocate the Amaya House within the 
Hemisfair Historic District. 

APPLICABLE CITATIONS: 

UDC Sec. 35-613. - Relocation of a Landmark or Property Located in a Historic District. 

(a)In considering whether to recommend approval or disapproval of a certificate application to relocate a building, 
object or structure designated a historic landmark or located in a historic district, the historic and design review 
commission shall be guided by the following considerations: 

(1)The historic character and aesthetic interest the building, structure or object contributes to its present setting; 
(2)Whether there are definite plans for the area to be vacated and what the effect of those plans on the character of 
the surrounding area will be; 
(3)Whether the building, structure, or object can be moved without significant damage to its physical integrity; 
(4)Whether the proposed relocation area is compatible with the historical and architectural character of the 
building, object, or structure. 
(5)Balancing the contribution of the property to the character of the historic district with the special merit of the 
application. 

(b)Should an application to relocate a building, object or structure be approved, the historic preservation officer shall 
ensure that the new location is already zoned historic or shall review whether such location should be designated. 

FINDINGS: 

a) The Amaya House is a small, caliche block, vernacular house constructed circa 1875. It preserved  during Hemisfair 
’68, but was relocated within the park to its current location in 1996 to accommodate an expansion of the Convention 
Center. 

b) The proposed relocation area is adjacent to the Tynan House which has a similar construction period and vernacular 
as the Amaya House. It will be positioned to reestablish the building edge along Goliad Street consistent with the 
UDC. Furthermore, the house will also regain its original orientation at the proposed location. 

c) The Amaya House will retain its historic designation at the proposed location. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends approval as submitted based on findings a through c with the stipulation that a detailed relocation plan 
be provided to staff. 
 
CASE COMMENTS: 
The applicant is responsible for satisfying all federal, state, or local cultural resources laws, rules, and regulations that 
may apply to this site.  


















